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	A MEETING OF THE BOARD OF EDUCATIONAL SERVICE UNIT #2 WAS CONVENED IN OPEN AND PUBLIC SESSION ON MONDAY, JUNE 19, 2018 AT 1:00 P.M. AT THE ESU #2 OFFICE IN FREMONT, NE. 

Notice of the meeting was given in advance by publication and/or posting in accordance with the Board approved method for giving notice of meetings.  Notice of this meeting was given in advance to all members of the Board of Education.  The Secretary of the Board maintains a list of the news media requesting notification of meetings and advance notification to the listed media of the time and place of the meeting and the subjects to be discussed at this meeting was provided.  Availability of the agenda was communicated in the publicized notice and a current copy of the Agenda was maintained as stated in the publicized notice.  All proceedings of the Board of Education, except as may be hereinafter noted, were taken while the convened meeting was open to the attendance of the public.
Guests: James Farrell – Reporter/Fremont Tribune
The Board President called the meeting to order at 12:58 p.m.
ANNOUNCEMENT OF OPEN MEETINGS ACT POSTING

At the beginning of this meeting, the President announced and informed the public that a current copy of the Open Meetings Act is posted in the Meeting Room
ROLL CALL WAS TAKEN: 
CONSENT AGENDA:

It was moved by Robertson and seconded by Schrieber to approve the consent agenda which included: the agenda for the current meeting, minutes of the June 18, 2018 Regular Board Meeting, the absence of Louise Nabb and to accept the Treasurer’s Report which included a monthly bank balance, payroll and bills. After discussion and on roll call vote, the Board voted as follows:
Voting for:  Connealy, Schrieber, Erickson, McGill, Rastovski, Robertson and Gibson
Voting against: None
Not Voting: None
Motion carried (7-0)
ACTION ITEMS: 
BUDGETARY GROWTH:   It was moved by Schrieber and seconded by Rastovski to approve the Additional 1% Budgetary Allowable Growth.  After discussion and on roll call vote, the Board voted as follows:
Voting for: Schrieber, Erickson, McGill, Rastovski, Robertson, Gibson and Connealy.
Voting against:  none

Not voting:  none

Motion carried (7-0)

INDEPENDENT SCHOOL MEAL PRICES:  It was moved by Robertson and seconded by Connealy to approve the set meal prices for the Independent Program.  After discussion and on roll call vote, the Board voted as follows:
Voting for: Erickson, McGill, Rastovski, Robertson, Gibson, Connealy and Schrieber.
Voting against: none

Not voting:  none

Motion carried (7-0)
PERSONNEL:  It was moved by Erickson and seconded by Schrieber to approve the hiring of Nicole Bose – Services Coordinator, Sarah Lierman – P2T Administrative Assistant and Brett Unger – Technology Assistant.  After discussion and on roll call vote, the Board voted as follows:

Voting for: McGill, Rastovski, Robertson, Gibson, Connealy, Schrieber and Erickson.
Voting against: none

Not voting:  none

Motion carried (7-0)

INFORMATION ITEMS:

BOARD ITEMS:  The NASB Area Membership Meeting will be in Fremont on October 17th.  
STAFF ITEMS: The All Staff Meeting was held on August 1, 2018 and the New Staff Orientation was held on July 19.  The Advanced ED visitation has been scheduled for April 23-25, 2019  
FACILITY:  A preliminary budget overview was covered.  Parking lot has been updated and we are still working on getting the sidewalks done.  The building had a few upgrades with addition of two offices this summer.  Plans are also in the works to add a conference room and office in the former production area.
OTHER:  A Title IV Consortium has been formed with 12 districts.  This Consortium will address School Safety, Learning Environments and Technology.

The Sub-Teacher Consortium is underway again this year.  There are six returning subs and eight new subs.

PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT:  The team has welcomed Karen Vontz, Ashley Rasmussen and Shara Johnson.  Two days were spent in an in-house retreat preparing for the upcoming year.  The team has also been busy learning themselves, by attending workshops and preparing themselves to better serve our districts.
STUDENT SERVICES:  Jim Knight Instructional Coach’s Training was attended by a number of staff members this past July.  They have also been busy attending trainings and gathering new info to use within the districts this upcoming year.
SPECIAL PROJECTS/P2T:  Scouting has begun for next year’s Art Grant travels.  
Four teachers completed the week-long externship activity.  The reports from the teachers were highly positive.

PRESENTATION:  Technology
Corey Colvin presented information coming from the Technology Department.  They will be welcoming Brett Unger as a new Tech Assistant next week.  He spoke of the Sparks Grant which allows rural districts the ability to gain a higher internet band connected to the town’s public library as an access point.  A new badge access system will begin to be installed this week and will take the place of the current key system.  Summer work was done at Logan View, Ashland/Greenwood and Bancroft/Rosalie schools.  Corey is in the process of developing a website for our Substitute Teacher Consortium.  This will streamline requests and fulfillments.  
Next Regular Board Meeting will be Monday September 10, 2018

Adjourn at 1:56 p.m.

Secretary

	


